Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – March 24, 2016 at 12:00 Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office

In Attendance:  Denise Figueroa (Acting Chair), Dave Stackrow, Art Young, Georgie Lussier, 

Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Mike Collins (CSL), Amanda Avery, Chris Desany, 
Jonathan Scherzer, Jaime Watson, Phil Parella, Sarah Matrose, Mark Wos, Fred Gilliam, 
Stacy Sansky, Lance Zarcone, Rick Vines, Ross Farrell, Thomas Guggisberg, Kathy Colbert
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

The Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee met on Thursday, March 24, 2016 at 

12:30 p.m.

Consent Agenda Items

FY2017 Budget Approval - Mike Collins

Mike Collins presented the budget proposal for FY2017 that was reviewed by the Committee and is ready for Board approval.  

The balanced budget represents a 1.3% increase over last year’s budget.  Based on the Governor’s Executive Budget Request, we have additional flexibility to move funding between our operating and capital programs.  

We received an unexpected increase in our federal maintenance, which in part allows us to increase our federal maintenance line to $10.6 million.  This represents a draw of 70% of our 5307 federal allocation.  State operating assistance will increase by $900,000, and we budgeted a $500,000 carryover from the prior fiscal year. 

We eliminated the use of reserve accounts for the first time in seven years, a major budget milestone. 

We budgeted a 3.1% increase in wages, including additional headcount for operational efficiency.  We have also either reduced or contained costs in two major areas:

· There is a minimal increase to health care costs because we modified our program, and we have eliminated lump sum payments to the employee pension plan.

· The budget includes an increase in non-personnel expenses, primarily maintenance related.  It also includes a $400,000 decrease in fuel costs.

The five-year capital plan is in your packets, and it is fully funded in year one.  It includes $3.6 million from the state, which is $1 million more than last year.  The plan includes 12 new fixed route buses, 6 new STAR buses, and initiation of the Uncle Sam Transit Center and the Lark & Washington safety improvements as part of our BRT projects.

Carm will provide a brief overview of the FY2017 budget at the March meeting of the Board.

The Committee will recommend approving the FY2017 operating plan and the five-year capital plan at the March meeting of the Board.

Administrative Discussion Items

Quarterly Projects Report - Ross Farrell

Ross Farrell provided an update on major projects and activities.

For the Good of the Order

None

Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on April 21, 2016; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
